Salford City Council - Record of Decision
I Derek Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning in exercise of the powers conferred on me by Section, I 8, (a) (3) (Engineering Service) of the Scheme of Delegation of the Council do hereby  approve the expenditure of £99,000 of the Street Lighting Capital Budget on the Feasibility Design Stage of the (Light Emitting Diode) LED Retrofit Initiative. 
The Reasons are
The proposed feasibility study is intended to develop the alternative to the unsuccessful PFI bid, identifying a preferred method of replacing the aged and defective street lighting stock within Salford.
Assessment of Risk 
Medium – Failure to proceed will put Salford City Council at risk of not securing the justifiable energy savings. Secondly, and seriously, the City Council will not be able to target the replacement of dangerous street-lighting columns. Thirdly, the City Council will not be able to meet its duty of care for the maintenance of street lighting infrastructure. Fourthly, the City Council will be financially penalised under the carbon reduction policy being implemented from April 2012.
The source of funding is:
The £99,000 required for the feasibility study is to be funded via authorised prudential borrowing for the Highways Investment Programme.
Legal Advice obtained:  Report approved for monitoring purposes by Tony Hatton on the 18th May 2011. Tel. 793 2904
Financial Advice obtained:  Report approved for monitoring purposes by Alison Swinnerton on the 19th May 2011.  Tel No: 793 2585
The following documents have been used to assist the decision process:
1.
PFI Street Lighting submission 2009/2010.

2.
The Street Lighting Review Report dated 27 September 2010.

3.
Lead Member Report dated 5th April 2011 approving the Street Lighting Capital Budget.

4.
Lead Member Report for the Street Lighting Inventory Check and Survey already approved for £66,000 currently being implemented.

Contact Officer:
Richard Goodwin
 
Tel. No. 603 4019
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This decision is not subject to consideration by another Lead Member/Director
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	*
The appropriate Scrutiny Committee to call-in the decision is the
            Sustainable Regeneration Scrutiny Committee.
	


Signed: Councillor Derek Antrobus
Lead member for Planning

Date: 6th June, 2011 
*
This decision was published on Monday, 6th June, 2011.
*
This decision will come in force on Tuesday, 14th June, 2011unless it is called-in in accordance with the Decision Making Process Rules.
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